
 

 

 

 

  January 26, 2023   

Ms. Debra Steidel Wall 

Acting Archivist of the United States 

700 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  

Washington, DC 20408 

 

Dear Ms. Steidel Wall: 

 

On January 10, 2023, the Committee on Oversight and Accountability requested the 

National Archives and Records Administration (NARA) make available NARA General Counsel 

Gary Stern for a transcribed interview with the Committee.  As communicated to NARA by 

Committee staff yesterday, the Committee expects NARA to make Mr. Stern available for a 

transcribed interview on Tuesday, January 31, at 2:00 p.m. in Rayburn House Office Building, 

Room 2157—with Committee Members and staff. 

The Committee on Oversight and Accountability has specific jurisdiction over NARA 

under House Rule X.  Additionally, the Committee on Oversight and Accountability is the 

principal oversight committee of the U.S. House of Representatives and has broad authority to 

investigate “any matter” at “any time” under House Rule X.   

If you have any questions, please contact Committee on Oversight and Accountability 

staff at (202) 225-5074. 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this important investigation.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

     _____________________________     

     James Comer       

     Chairman      

     Committee on Oversight and Accountability    

 

cc:  The Honorable Jamie B. Raskin, Ranking Member 

  Committee on Oversight and Accountability 


